
GUNLAKE MARULAN QUARRY 
CONTINUATION PROJECT –
COMMUNITY INFORMATION SESSION CANCELLATION

GUNLAKE QUARRY SSD CONTINUATION PROJECT UPDATE – AUGUST 2021

Overview 
As notified in the Gunlake Quarry Newsletter 
(August 2021) and in the Discover Marulan 
August 2021 edition, a State Significant 
Development (SSD) application for the Gunlake 
Quarry Continuation Project is being prepared. 
The application will be made through the 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and 
Environment (DPIE) and primarily will seek to:

• increase the tonnage of product transported
along the Primary Transport Route; and

• extend the approval for quarry operations
for 30 years.

There will be no changes to the currently 
approved disturbance area, hours of operation, 
blasting frequency, or the truck movements on 
the Secondary Transport Route.

EMM Consulting Pty Limited is currently 
preparing an environmental impact statement 
(EIS), to accompany the SSD application for the 
Gunlake Quarry Continuation Project.
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Community Information Session Cancellation
As notified in the recent Continuation Project 
Update (August 2021), a second Community 
Information Session was planned at the 
Marulan Memorial Hall on Friday 27th August 
2021.

Due to the NSW Premier’s recent 
announcement of the extension of the regional 
NSW lockdown, the decision has been made 
to cancel the second Community Information 
Session. This decision was made to ensure 
that current NSW restrictions are complied 
with and to reduce any potential risks to 
the local community. We apologise for any 
inconvenience this may cause. 

Gunlake is committed to working with the 
community to understand your views of the 
Continuation Project and what is important 
to you. Your feedback is an important part of 
the planning approvals process and assists 
in ensuring that the EIS addresses your issues 
and/or concerns and acknowledges the 
benefits seen by the community. Gunlake 
will continue to provide updates to the local 
community about the Gunlake Quarry 
Continuation Project as available. We thank 
you for your patience and understanding. 

If you would like to discuss any aspect of the 
Continuation Project in the meantime, please 
contact the Gunlake Quarry Community Team 
on the email address or telephone number 
below.


